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DISTRICT GOVERNMENT ALLOCATES $3.56 MILLION FOR CIVIL LEGAL SERVICES IN FISCAL YEAR 2010 BUDGET 


Today, the DC Council completed its work on the fiscal year (FY) 2010 budget, which includes $3.56 million for civil legal services.  This marks the fourth straight year that the government has provided funding at the request of the DC Access to Justice Commission.

The funding pays for over thirty lawyers who work full-time on behalf of low-income residents throughout the city.  These lawyers served thousands of residents last year, and will be able to serve thousands more in FY 2010 due to the District government’s commitment to legal services.  In addition, the lawyers hired with these funds leverage significant pro bono resources from the private bar, which further increase the number of people served.  The funding also supports a loan repayment program for civil legal services lawyers that is assisting 37 people this year.  

“As the economy has deteriorated, the legal needs of low-income residents have increased significantly,” said Commission Chair Peter Edelman.  “It is a testament to the importance of civil legal services that the District maintained funding for this program even though it faced its own budget challenges.  Investing in legal services is a wise investment because it averts greater social service costs that the city would otherwise incur.”  

The DC Court of Appeals created the Commission in 2005 to address the scarcity of civil legal services available to low and moderate income District residents and to break down barriers preventing equal access to justice.  The Commission includes DC Court of Appeals and Superior Court judges, legal services providers, DC Bar and DC Bar Foundation representatives, and other community leaders.  For further information about the Commission, please contact its Executive Director, Sunil H. Mansukhani.  He can be reached at 202-344-4441 or info@dcaccesstojustice.org.  You may also wish to visit www.dcaccesstojustice.org.
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